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     Town Council Agenda Report  

 
 
Date:   March 9, 2021    Item No. 6 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and Town Council 
 
Subject: ACCEPTANCE OF WORK FOR RIO VISTA SAFE ROUTES TO 

SCHOOL PROJECT 
 
From:  Douglas Robertson, Town Manager 
 
Submitted by:   Brad Miller, Town Engineer 

Engineering Department 
 

Budgeted Item:  Yes   No  N/A    
 

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
That the Town Council: 
 

A. Accept the work completed as part of the Rio Vista Safe Routes to School project 
for a total contract cost of $940,989.54. 

B. Direct the Town Clerk to file the Notice of Completion for the contract work. 
C. Direct the Finance Director to release the retained funds 30 days after the Notice 

of Completion has been filed, provided no claims are filed against the contractor. 

BACKGROUND 

The Town of Apple Valley received a Transportation Development Act (TDA) grant to 
construct accessibility enhancements to the area adjacent to the Rio Vista School of 
Applied Learning.  Constructed improvements include curb, gutter, sidewalks, ADA 
ramps, and high visibility crosswalks.  The project was identified as a priority in the Safe 
Routes to School Master Plan, and the design was completed by David Evans and 
Associates.   

ANALYSIS 

Engineering staff inspected the project area and deemed the work to be complete and 
acceptable. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

Funding for this project has been appropriated in the adopted FY 2020-2021 budget using 
a TDA Grant, Measure I, and Local Transportation Funds (LTF).    

ATTACHMENTS 

A. Project Location 

B. Notice of Completion 
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PROJECT LOCATION 
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